Council Meeting October 11, 2023

The Maysville Board of Aldermen met in regular session on Wednesday, October 11, 2023 at 6:00pm at Maysville City Hall pursuant to Missouri Sunshine Law 60.021.

Mayor Robert Walser called the meeting to order with the following board members present: Amy Justus, Clint Sollars, Tyler Zimmerman and Peggy Harwood.

Also present were: Pat Fisher-Johnson, Michele Allwood, Elizabeth Smith, and Jennifer Justus.

Mayor Walser led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Alderman Sollars made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda, minutes from the September 18, 2023 meeting and approval of the following checks: Water # 6407-6428, Wastewater #3243-3253, Street #4161-4171, General #21545-21560, SW #1602, PK # 1203 and Payroll #10094-10119. Seconded by Alderman Zimmerman. Motion carried.

Elizabeth Smith, MPUA, was present to do a presentation for her company and to see if the City would like to join. The Board asked that we find out when a new membership timeframe begins and report back.

Jennifer reported there is a few screws loose/or missing at the playground equipment at Barlett Park. Alderman Sollars stated he would check it out and get them fixed.

Michele reported the plant is back to running every other day now that the school isn't watering the football field.

Michele reported the high service pump at the water plant is needing a new solenoid for approximately \$2248. Alderman Harwood made a motion to get this fixed as we will still use this after we connect to the new water source. Seconded by Alderman Zimmerman. Motion carried.

Michele stated the lift station on Kennedy isn't working and is in need of a new panel and while it is being worked on the broken pipe needs fixed. The new panel is approximately \$10,500. Alderman Zimmerman made a motion to repair the lift station and take the repair bill from the Covid funds. Seconded by Alderman Sollars. Motion carried.

The Board then discussed the walking trail and the design. The path only needs to be 4ft wide, not 10ft and it can be grass or dirt – it doesn't have to be asphalt. There was discussion about putting disk golf around the walking trail. There was discussion about making an area for privative camping, dig out a beach area, put up some grills and kayak rentals. Alderman Sollars stated he has gotten an estimate to do some grading and will get some bids early next spring to

get this done before next season. There was also discussion to see if we can put the kayak rental out at Willow Brook.

There was discussion about putting an archery range out on some of our land down from the old reservoir that is currently rented out for crop land. The cost to put up 6 targets will be less than \$5,000. Mayor will talk with the individual that is renting the land and see about working out a new lease agreement.

The board agreed to sign the agreement with MO-Dot regarding the pole sign agreement for Hwy 6 and Camden Street to place the signs for City Hall and Tri County Health.

City Clerk will see about getting a meeting with Daniel Praiswater to discuss the ISO rating report and a future meeting.

City Clerk will call CAP Asphalt to see about the cracks in Maple Terrace.

Alderman Harwood will check to see if Region D is doing a paint pick up around us or if Clinco will take paint cans.

City Clerk was asked to bring the board goals back to the next meeting.

There was discussion about the wood stove in the street shed and the possible ways to make the heat circulate better.

City Clerk will call the City of Clarksdale to see about the bids they received for their Lead and Copper testing.

There was discussion about a dead tree that has fallen that needs to be cleaned up to the north of the water plant.

There was discussion about pulling fuses in the police car the radio and lights will not kill the battery.

The board asked City Clerk to start a new list of items to get done – this time date the items and put them in department categories.

City Clerk was asked to get new stickers for the bucket trucks and Alderman Sollars will put it on. Alderman also asked that all trucks be cleaned out so they can be detailed.

Board agreed to place an ad in the paper for a part time position.

The next meeting will be October 25th at 6:00 pm. The meeting was adjourned at 9:06 pm.